



**PEMERINTAH KOTA SURABAYA
DINAS PENDIDIKAN
SEKOLAH MENENGAH PERTAMA NEGERI 56**

Jl. Raya Dukuh Kupang Barat No. 31a Surabaya 60225

Telp. (031) 99532269

PENILAIAN SUMATIF SATUAN PENDIDIKAN (PSSP)

TAHUN PELAJARAN 2023 – 2024

Mata Pelajaran : Bahasa Inggris
Kelas : IX (Sembilan)
Hari/Tanggal : Kamis, 25 April 2024
Waktu : 07.30 – 09.00



- I. Choose one correct answer by crossing a, b, c, or d (number 1- 21)

Read the following text and answer questions no 1-2 !

Congratulation on your graduation my little sister. You deserve it after all that sweat from st hard.
Hope you will be accepted in good school as you wish.
Big huge,
Leona

1. The card is sent to...
 - a. inform Leona's sister that she was accepted in a good school
 - b. congratulate Leona's sister on her graduation
 - c. show Leona's happiness over her graduation
 - d. encourage Leona's sister to study harder
2. From the text, we know that Leona's little sister is a ... girl.
 - a. Lazy
 - b. Naughty
 - c. clever
 - d. cheerful

The following text is for Questions 3 to 5 !

A laptop is a kind of computer unit which has the same function as a PC (Personal Computer), but it is smaller, lighter and of different sizes. Nowadays, most people choose laptops for several reasons.

A laptop is a portable device. This portability is very helpful for our work, study, and other activities. We do not need complicated cable installations to activate a laptop, and with a laptop, we can do our work anytime anywhere.

Moreover, a laptop allows us to access the internet in public places which provide free access called hot spot areas.

Some people like to use this facility to carry out their tasks.

Finally, a laptop consumes energy more efficiently than a PC does. This device uses a rechargeable battery as a source of electric energy. So if we prefer using a laptop, it means that we support the government program to save energy.

That's why a laptop has become very popular recently.

3. A public place where we can have free access to the internet is a/an...
 - a. free access
 - b. public area
 - c. internet installation
 - d. hot spot area
4. A laptop has become very popular . These statement are correct based on the text, except
 - a. it is portable device
 - b. it allows us to access the internet
 - c. it gives several benefits to the user
 - d. it need complicated cable installation
5. From the text we know that...
 - a. a laptop is usually more expensive than a PC
 - b. more people like a laptop better than a PC
 - c. more people like a PC better than a laptop
 - d. for a mobile person a PC is handier than a laptop

The text is for number 5-8

On Wednesday, my students and I went to Yogyakarta. We stayed at Dirgahayu Hotel which is not far from Malioboro.

On Thursday, we visited the temples in Prambanan. There are three big temples, the Brahmana, Syiwa and Wisnu temples. They are really amazing. We visited only Brahmana and Syiwa temples, because Wisnu temple is being renovated.

On Friday morning we went to Yogya Kraton. We spent about two hours there. We were lucky because we were led by a smart and friendly guide. Then we continued our journey to Borobudur. We arrived there at four p.m. At 5 p.m. we heard the announcement that Borobudur gate would be closed.

In the evening we left for Jakarta by wisata bus.

6. The text above mainly discusses about.....
 - a. The writer biography
 - b. Borobudur temple
 - c. The writer's trip to Yogya
 - d. The fact about Borobudur
7. The text is written in the form of a.....
 - a. Recount
 - b. Narrative
 - c. Report
 - d. Descriptive

8. The writer and family visit only Brahmana and Syiwa temples, Wisnu temple is being renovated.
- Because
 - So
 - and
 - but

How to make Healthy Juice

Ingredients:

- 3 celery stalks
- ½ cucumber, cut into pieces
- 1 apple, cut into pieces
- 1 pear, cut into pieces

Steps:

- Cut all the ingredients into small pieces and put them in a blender.
 - Turn on the blender wait until all the ingredients are soft.
 - After softening, serve the juice.
 - If you want a waste-free drink use a sieve.
 - Add a few drops of lemon.
9. What is/are benefits about making Healthy juice above ?
- To make your muscles strong
 - To make your body fat
 - To make your body slim and fresh
 - To make your hair black
10. The steps of making healthy juice are cut all the ingredients into small pieces and put them in a blender. Then, turn on the blender wait until all the ingredients are soft. After softening, serve the juice. If you want a waste-free drink use a sieve. What kind of text above ? _____
11. "Cut all the ingredients into small pieces....."
- The similar of the underline word is
- Steps
 - method
 - elements
 - tools



Text for number 12- 14

The Legend of Salatiga

Many years ago there was a very honest sunan. He taught people about the meaning of life and about religion, he is known as Sunan Kalijaga. He traveled to spread his precious lesson.

One day, Sunan Kalijaga arrived at a village. Sunan went to the village chief's house. Then Sunan Kalijaga asked for a job without telling his real name. The wife of the chief said he could help cut the grass.

Sunan Kalijaga started working by cutting grass to feed the chief's horses. Soon, the chief of the village realized that his employee was Sunan Kalijaga. The chief was extremely surprised. Then he decided to follow the lesson of Sunan Kalijaga.

To follow the lesson of Sunan Kalijaga, the chief had to leave everything behind. But the wife didn't agree so she brought her jewelry in bamboo. When the three of them were taking a rest in a village, a robber approached and took everything from the wife of the chief. Sunan said that this village would be full of people and really busy.

Then Sunan named the place Salatiga which means three wrong people. The three wrong people were the chief, his wife, and also the robber who loves collecting things. And now, this village is known as Salatiga.

12. The passage tells us about
- Sunan Kalijogo
 - An honest person
 - The village's chief and the wife to go
 - The legend of Salatiga
13. Why did Sunan Kalijogo come to the village?
- To ask the chief and the wife to go
 - To spread the religion lesson
 - To tell the people of the village that it will be a busy place
 - To name the place or village he visited
14. To follow the lesson of Sunan Kalijaga, the chief had to leave everything behind. What does the sentence mean?
- He leaves his wife
 - He brings his wealth
 - He is not allowed to bring his jewelry
 - He takes away his money

Read the dialog (for number 15-16)

Edo : Congratulations Lina, You finally win the story telling competition in this school.

I hope you can represent our school to compete with others.

Lina : Thanks Edo. I hope so, too. I'll be preparing my best effort for the next one.

15. Why does Edo congratulate Lina?
- She practices story telling
 - She wants to win the competition
 - She hopes to join the story telling competition
 - She wins the story telling competition.

- Questions number 17- 19 refer to the following text

17. The text is kind of

- This song for questions number 20-21

20. From the song above, we can infer that

- A mother never shows her suffering
- A mother tries to be always fit
- A mother always fight for her children's happiness
- mother loves us the same as our lovers do

21. "This time there will be no delay" (line 7). The word delay has the synonym with

- come
- go
- postpone
- clean

The announcement text is for number 22-23 (Choose 2 correct answer)

ANNOUNCEMENT

Thank you for your attention

Surabaya, March 15th, 2023

The Headmaster of SMP Taruna

- The text is for number 24 – 26 (Choose 2 right answers)

The following steps tell how to wash clothes using a washing machine. First, separate the colored clothes from the others. Then, put them in the washing machine, turn the machine on, set it to the wash selection: delicate or heavy, and pour the detergent powder in. Next, wait for the tub to fill with water and then set the wash timer knob. After the process of washing has finished, let the clothes drain through the drain hose. After that, set the knob of the wash timer again, this time to rinse for three minutes. Do this twice for a good rinsing. Finally, put the clothes in the spin

compartment, set the knob and wait until the spin processing shuts off. Now, you are ready to put the clothes on the line.

24. What is the writer's intention of writing the text?
- To ask the readers how to use a washing machine
 - To persuade the readers to buy a washing machine
 - To inform the readers how to use a washing machine
 - To tell the readers how to wash clothes using a washing machine
25. "We must separate the colored clothes from the others before putting them in the washing machine"
- The underlined word means
- The colored clothes
 - The black clothes
 - the white clothes
 - the washing machine
26. Which the statement below that is not right based on the text above)
- separate the colored clothes from the others
 - Do this twice for a dry clothes
 - put the clothes in the washing machine
 - pour water into the part of washing machine

The dialog is for questions number 27 and 28

- Kinar : Where are you going, Nita?
- Nita : I am going to a new public library. I want to borrow reference books.
- Kinar : I'm going there too. I also want to borrow similar books.
- Nita : Have you had a membership card?
- Kinar : Not yet.
- Nita : You must have it to borrow books.
- Kinar : I see. What are the requirements to register?
- Nita : Only show your student card and fill in the registration form. It's free.
- Kinar : The library must be spacious with many book collections. I'll be confused to find the suitable ones.
- Nita : You should browse the books via the library's online catalog. If you want to register, just tell me. I will accompany you.
- Kinar : That's very kind of you. Thanks.
27. Kinar is going to a new public library to _____
28. I'll be confused to find the suitable ones. The underlined word refers to _____

This text is number 29-32

Smoking is known to be damaging to one's health and can cause various cancers in the body. Smoking at any age has negative effects, including for teenagers and young adults.

Teens are often exposed to images of celebrities smoking, which can make it seem cool, even though there are many serious downsides to smoking. In some instances, the media tries to make smoking look acceptable, which helps tobacco companies make sales.

Teens may be faced with peers who smoke or family members who smoke in their home. Being bullied to start smoking is very possible, especially for those who are over 18, since it is then legal to smoke cigarettes in many regions. If teens live with smokers, they are likely exposed to second-hand smoke and all the health repercussions that come with it. These teens are also more likely to have access to packs of cigarettes that older siblings, parents or other family members have in the household.

29. The text above is "The Dangerous of Smoking" (True – False)
30. From the text above, we know that smoking have only negative effects For adult and olders. (True – False)
31. Main idea of paragraph 4 is :
Family member and peers have big role to influence Teens to smoke. (True – False)
32. Teens may be faced with peers who smoke or family members who smoke in their home
The word peers has the same meaning with friends. (True – False)
- (Perintah untuk nomer 29-32 : Salin soal dan beri pernyataan "True " bila benar , " False " bila salah)

This statistic table / chart is for number 33 – 34 (Match the statements with right answer)



Based on the chart, we can conclude that . . .

No.	Statement	Time and place
33.	The highest increase in the number of visitors occurred in (____) .	a.The first week in lab 1
34.	There is no visitors who come to the computer laboratory (____)	b.The third week in lab 1

Salin tabel diatas dan tulis pernyataan dan jawaban yang benar !

Match the picture with correct instruction !

35.



Choose right statement for the notice :

- There is no mobile phone during the lesson.
- The students must keep mobile phone at home.
- The mobile phone must be turned off before entering the classroom

35. _____
(pilih jawaban yang benar dan tulis di lembar jawaban)

36.



Which statement is correct ?

- All of school elements must not bully others
- The students must not bully others
- All of teachers don't permit to bully others

36. _____

The picture is for number 37 -38 (Answer the questions correctly)

37.



NO	Generic Structure	Statements
1.	Brand of drug	
2.	Name of drug	
3.	Description	
4.	Uses	

Perintah : Salin table dan lengkapi dengan jawaban

38. What is function of the labels ? (Sebutkan 3 fungsi label dalam kalimat Bahasa Inggris)

39 . The advertisement

Perintah : salin table dan lengkapi dengan jawaban berdasarkan gambar !



Goods / services	
Price	
Varieties	
Days	
Time	
Selling points	

Perintah : salin table dan lengkapi dengan jawaban berdasarkan gambar !

40. Fill the table correctly !



Goods / services	
Varieties	
Place	
Time	
Contact person	
Selling points	

Perintah : salin tabel kemudian isi dengan jawaban yang benar berdasarkan gambar disamping

